## Morrow County School District

Serving the Families of Boardman, Heppner, and Irrigon in Northeastern Oregon

Dirk Dirksen Superintendent Erin Stocker Human Resources Erika Patton Business Manager George Mendoza
Assistant Superintendent



P.O. Box 100 Heppner, OR 97836 http://www.morrow.k12.or.us

Phone: 541-676-9128 Fax: 541-676-5742

July 18, 2016

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Contact: Dirk Dirksen, Superintendent

541-676-9128, ext. 2012, dirk.dirksen@morrow.k12.or.us

## MCSD Releases Results of Testing for Lead in Water

HEPPNER — In June, the Morrow County School District tested drinking water sites at all of its schools for the potential presence of lead. Results from Box R Water Analysis Laboratory in Prineville indicate that all sites tested showed "no lead detected" or were below the EPA limit of 0.020.

The Morrow County district joined school districts across eastern Oregon who are testing their drinking water this summer. Currently, there are no state or federal requirements for schools to test drinking water for lead, and it has not been a practice in the past. In mid May, the Oregon Department of Education (ODE) and the Oregon Health Authority (OHA) created a plan regarding lead in school water. The plan requests all school districts that get drinking water from public water systems test for lead in school buildings; requires districts to use certified drinking water testing labs to process the water samples; asks ODE and OHA to develop a method for schools to report results to OHA; and for OHA to provide drinking water expertise to schools for support as they test.

Many schools receive their water from community or city water systems. These public water systems regularly test the water and many already treat the water to help reduce corrosion of plumbing. However, lead that is present in pipes and fixtures in building plumbing can enter the water at the tap and expose those who drink it --- that is why sampling and testing for lead at each tap is important.

"The Morrow County School District is pleased to report that water at our schools is safe for drinking. We will continue to monitor this and will keep communicating to parents and our community," said Dirk Dirksen, superintendent.

-MORE-

Morrow County Schools, in partnership with families and communities, provide each student the opportunity to develop values, knowledge, skills and self-confidence to become life-long learners and responsible citizens.



Some state funds may be available in fall 2016 to reimburse school districts who test their drinking water this summer.

For more information about the plan to support school districts, please visit the Oregon Health Authority at <a href="http://www.oregon.gov/oha/news/">http://www.oregon.gov/oha/news/</a>.

###